October 18, 2021

To:	CLHO Board
Fr: 	CLHO Legislative Committee

Re: 	2022 Legislative Concept


There is interest by Senator Steiner Hayward on proposing some legislation during the 2022 legislative session to improve the public health system.  There are two concepts that were discussed during the CLHO Legislative Committee: 

1. Remove the “may” of the local public health advisory boards and replace it with a “must” so that every governing body of a local public health authority would have a local public health advisory board. See language below.  The CLHO Legislative Committee voted to recommend this change to the CLHO Board for discussion. 

2. Ask Senator Steiner Hayward to Commission an After Action Report of the public health response of the pandemic.  Goal: statutory changes and/ or system improvement recommendations  The CLHO Legislative Committee did not officially vote to recommend this concept but there was no opposition to the idea during the meeting. 

431.447 Public health advisory boards. The governing body of a local public health authority may must appoint a public health advisory board for terms of four years, with terms expiring on February 1, except that the first appointments made under this section shall be for terms of one, two, three or four years, as designated by the governing body. The advisory board shall meet regularly to advise the governing body of the local public health authority on matters of public health. The advisory board shall consist of:
      (1) Persons licensed by this state as health care practitioners.
      (2) Persons who are well informed on public health matters. 

